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RHS Values
Champions:

HoY Shout Out:
Shout-out to Sophie B, 8W, for making
a fantastic start to the Spring Term
and for continuing to be an excellent
ambassador for Year 8. Sophie
consistently works hard and always
has a wonderful attitude to learning. 

Ms Farrell - Head of Year 8

A message
from 
Mr 
Davies:
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Subject Shout Out - History:

Well done to Kalina, 11A. Your attitude
to learning throughout all of your
GCSE History lessons is consistently
excellent. You should be very proud of
your determination and hard work. I
look forward to seeing it pay off in the
summer exams this year.

Mr Warrington - Curriculum Leader of
History

As you will read in this bulletin, it has been an action-packed start to
the Spring term here at the school. With a record number of extra-
curricular clubs running this term as well as our programme of
educational visits already underway, our commitment to the wider
curriculum is clearly evident in the updates you will read in this
bulletin. I would particularly like to acknowledge our Year 9 students
who were outstanding ambassadors for our school on Wednesday’s
‘Lion King’ trip and I would also like to thank Mr Cahill and his
dedicated team of tutors for all the planning and preparation that
went into the day.

I would also like to acknowledge how impressed I have been with
regard to how Year 13 have approached their pre-public exams
(PPEs) this week and would like to take this opportunity to apologise
to students who sat examinations on Monday morning where the
temperature in the school hall was lower than we would have liked. I
am pleased that we were able to rectify the situation for the
afternoon session and the remainder of the week. 

Finally, I would like to remind all parents of Year 11 students that
next week sees our PPE results being given out followed by our Year
11 parents’ evening. I would also like to stress that our careers lead,
Mr Shelley, will be available on the evening to speak to any families
who are uncertain about which pathway to choose next year. I
recognise that our Sixth Form application deadline is approaching
and would urge any families who are seeking more advice to speak to
me or Mr Shelley on the evening. 

I trust parents/guardians will enjoy reading this latest bulletin and
would like to wish the whole community an enjoyable and restful
weekend.

Top 5 Attendance: 
11S - 99.67%
C66 - 98.96%
7B - 98.62%
8F - 98.33%
11A - 98.13%

(attendance calculated until 09/01/2025
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On Tuesday 7th January, 2025, 15 students from Year 12 and 13 headed to The
Garrick Theatre in London’s Leicester Square to enjoy a performance of the musical,
‘Why Am I So Single?’

This high-energy musical comes from the makers of the international hit musical
‘Six’, and features a range of incredible song and dance numbers. Loosely based on
the lives of the writers’, Toby Marlow and Lucy Moss, the show follows two musical
theatre writers and best friends who are struggling to navigate the frustrations of
being constantly single while also trying to write a musical. The end result is an all-
singing, all-dancing musical extravaganza.

The students thoroughly enjoy the meta-comedy and gregarious performances of
the two leads. There were laugh-out-loud reactions from the students throughout
the show, but in particular to the song at the end of the first act - a song about a 

Sixth Form Theatre Trip

bee trapped in the characters’ flat. However, in the second half of the show, issues surrounding grief and identity are explored -
with some gut-wrenching numbers, which highlight LGBTQ+ identity and life after loss in a thought-provoking manner.

At the end of the performance the students were buzzing and recounting their favourite parts on the journey back to Ruislip
Gardens station. 

Alexia, Year 13, said: “I loved it! I have never seen a musical written so clearly for our generation - everyone who came could
relate to the themes in the show.”

Max, Year 12, said: “I have not stopped singing the songs all week. It was such a funny show.”

Finally, Giselle, Year 13, said: “The first half was hilarious, none of us could stop laughing. The second half hit hard with an
emotional punch - really sensitive issues were covered in such a clear and memorable way.”

Overall, the students had a brilliant time. Thank you to Ms Ohana and Ms Loizou for running such an exciting trip for our Sixth
Form students.

On Monday 13th January, 2025, Ms Hunter and Ms Cooney gave six of our Year 11
students the opportunity to visit West Herts College in Watford. The purpose of the visit
was to show students the range of courses on offer at the college, to inspire them for
what courses they could consider after their GCSEs. 

The students were shown around the college by a member of West Herts staff, who
clearly explained some of the courses on offer. The students were impressed by the
facilities at the college, with several of them signing up for courses starting in September
2025. 

The staff at the college were impressed with the impeccable behaviour of our students 

Post-16 Visit to West Herts College

and shared that they are a credit to RHS. Equally, Ms Cooney said: “Our students got really involved in the morning and showed
they are really thinking about their futures. Our tour guide for the morning was fantastic! He really explained what the college
has on offer - whilst also giving the students an insight into what college life is like. Thank you to West Herts for having us.”

Overall, the trip was a successful morning. Thank you to Ms Cooney and Ms Hunter for offering our students the chance to think
carefully about the wide range of options available Post-16.

Reminder: Year 11 Parents’ Evening
We would just like to remind you that next Thursday 23rd January, 2025, is Year 11 Parents’
Evening. The evening will be an opportunity to speak to your child’s teachers, to find out about
their progress and next steps as they approach their final GCSE exams this summer.

Ahead of the appointments, we will also be handing out students’ December 2024 PPE results,
so attendance to the evening is very important. If you have struggled to get an appointment for
your child’s subjects, please turn up to collect PPE results and see any teachers who may have
availability on the night.
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Year 11 Trip to London 
On Wednesday 15th January, 2025, half of our Year 9 students enjoyed an
afternoon at the theatre, to watch a matinee performance of the musical,
‘The Lion King’.

Based on the 1994 Disney animated classic, The Lion King is performed at
The Lyceum Theatre, near Covent Garden. The show first debuted in The
Lyceum in 1999 and the musical has been playing there ever since - it is the
8th longest running musical of all time.

Despite many of the students being familiar with the story (The Lion King is
10th highest grossing film of all time), they marvelled at the spectacular set
and costume design in the show. When the show was first put together, it
took over 17,000 hours to make all of the show's costumes and puppets -
which include two 18 foot giraffes.

Our students’ behaviour was excellent throughout the trip and they made an
excellent audience. Many of them commented that they absolutely loved the
opportunity to go to theatre with their school friends. 

Josh, Year 9, said: “My favourite part was the ending - it was really action
packed and entertaining to watch.”

Meanwhile, Ramneek, Year 9, said: “I thought the actors in it were amazing
and the set was really cool. I just thought the whole story was done so well.”

Ms McLoughlin, who attended the trip, said: “The students were excellent
from start to finish! It was wonderful to see their faces light up throughout
the musical.”

Thank you to Mr Cahill, Head of Year 9, for leading the trip. We hope that the
rest of Year 9 are excited to watch the show in a few weeks time. 

Year 9 Trip: The Lion King

We would like to remind parents that our Above & Beyond Club
Programme is in full swing for the Spring Term. With over 40 unique
clubs to choose from, there's something for every child, whether
they're passionate about sports, arts or technology. From Basketball
to TableTop Gaming Club, there are still lots of clubs available to
choose from. 
Clubs began for this term on Monday 13th January, 2025 and will run
through to the end of March (at the end of term), so it’s not too late
to sign up. These clubs are a fantastic opportunity for students to
explore new interests, develop skills, and make new friends in a fun,
supportive environment.
The brochure of clubs this term can be found here. However, please
note that some clubs have already filled up: Minecraft, Art, Robotics,
Monday's Cooking Club, Drama and Animal Club are full for this term.
However, that still leaves a wide range of options to choose from. 
Don’t miss out - ensure your child secures their spot today. If there is
a club you would like to sign your child up for, please contact Ms
Horton or Ms Cluskey via the email: aandbclubs@ruisliphigh.org.uk
to request a place at a club. 

Reminder: Above & Beyond - Spring Term
Clubs
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Students also got the chance to attend an
academic taster session, led by some of the
university’s postgraduate students. There were a
range of taster sessions on offer, ensuring that no
matter our students’ higher education interests,
there was something for them to take part in. 
The day concluded with a Q&A session with a
number of undergraduate students, currently
attending Cambridge. Our students asked
thoughtful questions, which really showed the
mature approach they are taking when thinking
about their Post-18 options. 
Student A, Year 12, said: “There was lots of
information on the day that I will be sure to think
about as I start looking at my Post-18 options. It
was a really helpful day.”
Thank you to Ms Bonny for taking our students on
the trip, and thank you to Vyners for organising
the day.

Year 11 Trip to London Reach Pathway Trip to Cambridge
University
On Thursday 16th January, 2025, a group of our Year 12 students,
who are a part of our Reach Pathway in the Sixth Form, joined
Vyners High School, for a trip to the University of Cambridge. 
The group were welcomed at Peterhouse College. Founded in 1284,
Peterhouse is the oldest constituent college of the University of
Cambridge. Surrounded by this rich history, the students enjoyed a
tour of the college, followed by a series of talks to help them
prepare for applying to university. 
The talk topics focused on writing competitive applications and on
how students should take advantage of ‘super-curriculum’
opportunities on offer. It was explained that attending lectures and
completing wider reading in their free time, not only enhances the
students’ knowledge of the subjects they might wish to study in the
future, but also helps their personal statements shine. 

Year 13 PPE Week
The Sixth Form Team would like to congratulate the Year 13 students for
completing their Pre-Public Exam week. Students have been focused and diligent
throughout the week, as well as with their revision in the lead up, and their attitude
to the exam procedures has been excellent. 

Mr Elsby, Head of Year 13, said: “It’s been a fantastic week for the Year 13s, albeit a
long one. I was pleased and proud to see the students turning up for their exams,
trying their hardest and really caring about the work that they have done up to this
point. I am certain that this hard work will pay off in these PPEs and also again in
the summer!”

We wish the Year 12s luck for their in-class assessments next week.
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Notices:
Key Dates:
Monday 20th January 2025
at 5:30pm
Year 11 History/Drama
Theatre Trip

Tuesday 21st January 2025
at 5:30pm
Year 11 History/Drama
Theatre Trip

Wednesday 22nd January
2025 
Sixth Form Applications
Deadline

Thursday 23rd January 2025
4:30pm-7:00pm
Year 11 Parents’ Evening

Tuesday 28th January 2025
6pm
Parent Voice Group Meeting

Wednesday 29th January
2025
5:30pm
GCSE Music Recital 

 

Letters Home
Update to Parents -
10/01/25
Click here

Year 12 Parents’ Evening
Letter - 
Click here

Year 9 Options Evening
Letter
Click here

Year 13 History Trip Letter
Click here

Hillingdon Families’
Roadshow
Click here

Other Opportunities (not
linked to the school)

Support for Young Carers at RHS
At Ruislip High School we are committed to ensuring that all students get the support
they need. We understand that for some students, factors outside of school can have an
impact on this, particularly if there is someone in their family who is ill, disabled, or has a
mental health problem or an addiction.
As a school, we are working with the Carers Trust Hillingdon service, which aims to
reduce the impact of caring on young people through the provision of emotional support,
information, advice and regular social activities.
If you think that any of the above applies to your child, and that they might possibly be a
young carer please contact me via the school office or complete the Google form (click
here). Even if you feel your child or family is doing really well and doesn’t need any
support at the moment, it is better for us to be aware, in case the situation suddenly
changes and they (or you) do need support.
Please see this letter for further information. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1fbWwQVmOXNtKm-Vs-ZHh__-7iWLFGcs1/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ajkuJAJEstvAmRvfJasbMP6ABSk_4-Uf/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kHqcf713e9eXdfrjxrWgNCx-wAONxRyp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17zETmJW_9m83nM9K36t89GRUTvHdcrAe/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AlmsTEOG-KwWPXiqb05xS4Omc7biIM9h/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zSgjvuXqM9d5Nn6qViB7kICfR1Sdn7JF/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdmQGr9pu5d3yJvsiKkyRK3UgEGt3jvRoTMHJmiNJLhetF2xg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdmQGr9pu5d3yJvsiKkyRK3UgEGt3jvRoTMHJmiNJLhetF2xg/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1w9AiLN-qv-6t8nwvC3haDgjHrRrniK0s/view?usp=sharing

